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December 9, 2016 
 
 
Dear Warren Township Families, 
 
Over the course of my first six months in the district, I have spent a great deal of time meeting with 
students, staff, Board of Education members, parents, and members of various community organizations. 
One of the common issues that has been brought to my attention is the amount of homework our students 
are asked to complete on a regular basis. 
 
The principals of each of our schools have recently completed meetings with staff to discuss this topic and 
how to ensure that student wellness is a top priority without reducing our high expectations for student 
achievement.  

 
In the short term we are taking two steps to support our students and staff on this issue: 
 

1. We have reiterated the expectations set forth in Board of Education Policy #6154. The full document 
is attached for your reference. In summary, the policy indicates that elementary school students 
should typically be assigned homework two to four nights per week, and take between 30-60 
minutes on any given school night with only occasional weekend homework. The expectations 
increase as students move through the middle school grades. 
 

2. Winter and spring breaks will be homework free. Students will be encouraged to read for pleasure. 

The purpose of these clarifications is to provide our students and their families with time to disconnect 
from the stress and pressures of school and to connect with one another, their communities, and leisure 
activities that can be difficult to schedule during the hustle and bustle of our regular routines. 
 
The first tenet of the Whole Child approach to education states that each student enters school healthy and 
learns about and practices a healthy lifestyle. In the coming year, I intend to facilitate several opportunities 
for discussions around the role of homework within a healthy lifestyle that may lead to further 
recommendations to the Board of Education for revisions to this policy in the future.  
 
I hope this information provides some relief and the ever-important gift of time for you and your families 
this holiday season and throughout the rest of the 2016-17 school year. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Matthew A. Mingle 

 
Matthew A. Mingle, Ed.D.                      213 Mt. Horeb Road, Warren, NJ  07059 
Superintendent of Schools  (908) 753-5300 x5702 
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